MINUTES

ASAA Executive Meeting

Thursday, September 13, 2007

Percy Page Centre


In Attendance:
Ian MacGillivray, President
John Paton, Executive Director


Dwayne Sheehan, Past-President 
Lynda Bourak, Assistant Executive Director



Barb Young, Executive Member at Large
Amy Malcolm, Administrative Assistant


Kelle Hansen, Director of Athletics



Stephen Lush, Director of Athletics



Meeting put into session at 9:00 by Ian MacGillivray

1.0 Adoption of the agenda
It was moved and seconded that the agenda be approved as circulated. 

MOTION CARRIED

2.0 Adoption of the minutes from the Executive Meeting of June 13, 2007
It was moved and seconded that the minutes from the Executive Meeting of June 13, 2007 be approved as circulated.
MOTION CARRIED

3.0 Adoption of the web minutes from the Executive Meeting of May 10 and June 13, 2007
It was moved and seconded that the web minutes from the Executive Meetings of May 10 June 13, 2007 be approved as circulated.
MOTION CARRIED

4.0 Financial

4.1 Financial statements to August 31, 2007: 
The statement presented to the executive is unaudited and unadjusted.
New sponsorships assisted the bottom line significantly in 06/07.

4.2 Financial statements to September 12, 2007
Still early in school year, very little to report after 12 days.

4.3 Endowment fund contribution 06/07
Late registration fees to Endowment will be $12,275. Cheque will be written following a term deposit maturing Sept. 17, 2007

4.4 Casino revenues: $71,886.12
Casino revenue is budgeted to be received in the 07/08 school year. 

4.5 ASRPWF Funding increase 2007/08
ASAA has received a funding increase of 15% ($39,060)

Action Item: Update the budget to reflect discussed changes


It was moved and seconded to accept the financial statements to September 12, 2007 as 
circulated. MOTION CARRIED
5.0 Reports

5.1 Staff
Lynda:

· There was a glitch with Reveal; the server was compromised, but eventually everything was recovered

John:
· Medals: Amyotte is the new supplier. Samples of past and new medals were circulated. Quality and detail is superior in the new medals. Suggested to make the provincial medals more distinguishable, possibly by increasing the size

Action Item: John to investigate the details of getting larger medals.


· Banners: Cowan Graphics is the new banner supplier, and the quality of the vinyl banner is better.


· Golf academy at Catholic Central, Lethbridge: Students are eligible for golf in their first year of attending the academy (gr. 10) as the program does not start until second semester – same as previous responses to other schools. Students in this situation will be ineligible for golf in their grade 11 and 12 years.

· The 50th anniversary game for girls basketball (first girls team sport) will occur in 2009. John suggested a celebration similar to what was done for the boys 50th and to consider similar celebrations for milestones in other sports.
· The financial report for the 50th anniversary CIP grant report was sent in this week following inclusion of recent expenses incurred for the Athletic Director coach handbook online template.


· The fundraising grant being used to contract SMI is almost used up. John suggested it might be possible to submit another proposal for ‘marketing/fulfillment’ to cover some ongoing expenses. 

Action Item: John to create projected partner program margins. 

· In relation to the $39,060 increase in funding from ASRPPWF: John suggested hiring a teacher on secondment to work on the content for Athletic Director’s Coach handbook, and possibly go out and in-service others on how to use it. It might be possible to get matching funds from CIP.
Other suggestion to service the membership with the extra money are:
- printing new Safety Guidelines for Secondary Interschool Athletics  (~$5,000)
- increasing the number of people to send to the Student Leadership Conference
- Championship database interface
 
Action Item: John to conceptualize the practicalities and grant possibilities related to outsourcing a teacher to develop content for the AD Handbook, learn the software and in-service others on how to use it.


· Passport requirements for school athletes: Right now, cross border requirements are flexible, but soon will not be. This will be discussed at the CSSF meeting and information will be posted on the ASAA website at a later time.

· Memos that were sent out to the colleges and superintendents at the beginning of the school year were provided as information.


· Edmonton MP Peter Goldring wrote an article about the ASAA and high school sports for the Sport Scene newspaper. John has prepared a thank you response and will send this along with some coach stats and CEO/MLA survey.


· The association business plan will be presented to ASRPWF during the annual review meeting which is in November. Ian and John will attend.


· Alberta Coach Education Vouchers: ASRPWF wants ASAA to continue with this initiative. There is an accelerated NCCP program for teachers being piloted in Ontario. ASRPWF would also like the ASAA to mandate that non-teacher coaches be required to have minimum NCCP certification.

· The association’s Strategic Plan was discussed. John indicated that he and Ian had discussed this document with a view to revisiting it. John indicated he felt there were some shortcomings in the document and confirmed it had not been revisited for a number of years. 

Action Item: John to provide a copy of the most recent strategic plan to the executive at the October meeting
5.2 Executive

Dwayne:
· WCB coverage for coaches: In Calgary, coaching and non-administrative activities are not covered by WCB insurance.
6.0 Business arising
6.1 Staff contracts ‘in camera’ 

It was moved and seconded to go in camera.
MOTION CARRIED

It was moved and seconded to terminate the in camera session.
MOTION CARRIED

It was moved and seconded that the terms of the negotiated contract between ASAA contract committee and Lynda Bourak be accepted.
MOTION CARRIED

Action Item: Final changes to contract to be made by John and then submitted to the ASAA lawyer. Contract to be signed at the October meeting.
6.2 Sponsorship Fundraising update
Don Horne gave a verbal update on the ASAA Partner Program. The following points were highlighted: 
- Securing the fourth senior partner is the immediate goal.
- The secondary priority is re-connecting with previous potential sponsors.
- An ongoing priority is to work with firms on the leverage side of the Partner program
- Last year was the transition; now the program is fully implemented. A few isolated pre-existing host related conflicts are being dealt with directly.
- Once the final senior and additional four major partners are in place, an external mass-media ASAA awareness campaign will be the priority (primarily utilizing Pattison Outdoor in-kind sponsorship)
- Looking towards coordination an annual Partner Dinner once all Partners are secured.

6.3 NFHS Student Leadership Conference; Daryn Galatiuk and two students from Glendon made a presentation on the conference. They felt it was an excellent opportunity to learn from and share with others and highly recommended for others to go in the future. They thanked the Executive for the opportunity to represent Alberta in Indianapolis. Their feedback will be shared at the Conference Committee meeting that John will attend as well as at the CSSF meeting.
6.4 ASAA Strike position
A document outlining the ASAA’s position for a strike was reviewed and discussed. Staff will need to stay informed about who is striking or planning to strike. In the event of job action, the format of events and running of championships may have to be modified as occurred with wrestling in 2002. The ASAA strike position will be on the website if it appears a strike is imminent.

It is necessary to have a plan for how the executive would form a quorum during a strike. 

Action Item: Put strike issue and executive quorum on October agenda. John to talk to Gord about the process. 

6.5 A.D. Resource: Coach Handbook
The web template for the Coach Handbook is close to being complete (prior to testing and development of content)


6.6 Sponsor template
Template is ready for schools to use.
John will investigate contracting with a company to host the sponsor template, championship database, and AD handbook.

6.7 Volleyball officials: ASAA provincials
Volleyball official costs have increased significantly. The executive wanted to wait until after provincials to obtain feedback from hosts about costs, coordination of officials etc. before considering a direction similar to the ABOA agreement.

Action Item: After provincials, ask hosts about their experience with officials.

Action Item: Kelle will call Maurice to discuss this issue.

6.8 Rugby Canada insurance issues
It is worthwhile to seek perspectives from other provinces regarding their approach to rugby insurance. The president of Rugby Canada is away until Oct. 5 and will be contacted after that.

6.9 Awards: Lorne Wood Award, Milk Scholarship winners

Action Item: John to gather award criteria from the Hall of Fame selection committee for future use.

The Never Stop Milk scholarship winners were announced: Graham Graff, New Norway School and Jami Livingstone, Central High Sedgewick.

7.0 New business
7.1 Appeals/requests: 
7.1.1 Ponoka Composite eligibility appeal: 

A verbal presentation was made requesting a grade 9 student be eligible for senior varsity activities.

It was moved and seconded to accept the appeal.
MOTION CARRIED


7.1.2 Ryley School
This classification issue will be deferred to the October meeting once there is more information and the official registration numbers are in. 

7.2 Calgary Eligibility Issue
Dwayne informed the Executive that Calgary zone will grant 4th year eligibility to a student to participate in a league that will not lead into ASAA provincials. 

Discussion: The Executive determined that a representative of the Calgary zone should bring all eligibility issues to the ASAA executive.

7.3 South Zone – Pronghorn camp policy interpretation request
A weekly/biweekly basketball camp being hosted through University of Lethbridge was reviewed for interpretation on the two team policy. The Executive asked John to find out the following: Is the camp open to all? Are any games being played? Confirmation needed that this is not primarily students from one school.

Action Item: John to conduct follow up as noted

7.4 October 25 meeting date 
The meeting date is changed to Tuesday, October 23rd.

7.5 Legal retainer fee
A letter from Gord proposing an increase in the legal retainer was addressed.

It was moved and seconded to accept the proposed legal retainer fee. 
MOTION CARRIED

Action Item: John to remit the required retainer fee to Mr. Yake’s office

7.6 Travel Claim Procedures
A document was presented to clarify policy/procedure for expense claims for Executive and staff. A modified document will be created for commissioners and others traveling on ASAA business.

7.7 NCR Forms: Scorepads basketball (07) & volleyball (08)
Basketball scorepads were done in NCR for this year. The cost has increased but there are twice as many games per pad and they are both more professional and user friendly. The Executive agreed that the volleyball scorepads should be NCR for 2008/09

7.8 Wrestling Commissioner
The current wrestling commissioner is resigning and is in the process of looking for someone to replace him.

7.9 Wrestling trophy names revisited
It was moved and seconded to name the Tier 1 Girls Rugby trophy after Pat Forsyth and the Tier 1 Boys Rugby trophy after Brent Gough. MOTION CARRIED

It was moved and seconded to name the 4A Provincial Girls Wrestling trophy after Tom Inkster and the 3A Provincial Girls wrestling trophy after Bill Young. MOTION CARRIED 
8.0 Next Meeting: Tuesday, October 23, 2007



9.0 Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned.
MOTION CARRIED.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.
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